PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 21st January 2010 in the Village Hall

30 mph wheelie bin stickers – your vote

The Parish Council have been approached by a printing company who supply 30 mph stickers for wheelie bins as an anti-speeding measure.   They argue that as they appear on the roadside only temporarily, they are not ignored as more permanent signs may be.   These stickers are approved by Wiltshire Police and are being adopted in Alderbury.   Before purchasing any, the PC want to know if villagers think it would be a good idea.   Costs are 125 for £1.80 each, or 250 for £1.56 each (for triangular stickers).   It may be possible to liaise with Alderbury to receive a discount on a larger order.   Please let the Clerk know your views by end February.

Matters arising from previous meeting

A councillor had reported unease at being approached at home by someone selling goods.   The Police have advised that anyone selling goods should have a “Hawker’s Licence” issued by the Police area from which they come.   If anyone is worried or harassed in any way by a hawker, the Police are happy to investigate.   Call 0845 408 7000 or 999 in an emergency.

NFNP Boundary Markers

Mr. Nigel Matthews, Head of Visitor Services to the New Forest National Park Authority, had met with a small PC committee and some sites for New Forest boundary markers were looked at.   Discussion took place on these sites at the meeting and it was proposed to ask for three signs – one on the A36, one on Common Road and one on Parkwater Road.   This was passed by a majority vote of the PC and the Clerk will inform Mr. Matthews of the decision.

Proposed new community building

Dave Boakes reported that meetings were now being held monthly.   The proposed new community building was staked out on the Memorial Ground and it was found that the building could be moved well away from the cricket boundary, but some environmental concerns would have to be addressed.   The architects are to be asked to draw up an amended plan in time to re-submit the planning application by the end of February.   It has been arranged that assistance is to be sought from a Planning Aid advisor.

Youth Development Coordinator - Southern Wiltshire Community Area

Mr. Tony Nye attended and gave a description of his work;  at present he supports youth groups ages 13-19 in Alderbury, Woodfalls, Downton and Old Sarum.   He is also developing other youth projects in sports, the arts and leisure credits (rewards for conservation work).   He was asked whether he could bring the youth bus to Whiteparish.   He replied that a review of youth work is underway and it may be that Whiteparish will receive more of a share of available funds.   As a start, he would like details of any youth projects (for year 8 and above) that exist in Whiteparish.   If you are involved in, or know of, any activity not listed in Steeple & Street, please let the Clerk know.
Wiltshire Council Speed Limit Review

Over a dozen letters had been received from villagers objecting to the proposed increase in the speed limit in Cowesfield from 40 to 50 mph and only one letter supporting the change.   Several villagers spoke at the meeting against the change.   The PC voted unanimously to oppose the proposed speed limit increase.   The Clerk will write with sound reasons why Whiteparish PC objects.

Parish Council Annual Report

Following a suggestion that an annual report for the Parish might be appreciated by villagers, it was agreed that short reports be prepared by each committee/representative on the Parish Council and presented if required at the Annual Parish Meeting (see below).   It will then be decided whether to collate these reports and issue as a PC Annual Report.   Please come and express your views!

Next Meeting 

Villagers are encouraged to attend the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 4th March 2010 in the village hall.   This is a meeting for parish electors and any village matter can be raised.   The next Parish Council meeting will be held following the Annual Parish Meeting.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter. 

Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, 
Tel. 884646
E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com








